
 

January 15, 2014 

  

Dear Senator: 

  

We are writing to strongly urge you to oppose any proposals to pay for the cost of extending 

Unemployment Insurance (UI) coverage by changing the eligibility requirements for the Child 

Tax Credit (CTC). The laudable goal of extending UI benefits is to help keep Americans looking 

for work in this difficult labor market from being driven off the economic cliff. But restricting 

CTC eligibility would directly negate that goal by driving millions of low-income families and 

children into poverty. 

  
These counterproductive amendments would require taxpayers to have a Social Security 

number in order to claim the refundable portion of the CTC. In doing so, they would 

disqualify more than two million low-wage working families - who pay income and payroll taxes 

- from claiming this credit. They also would impact over four million U.S. citizen children, the 

vast majority of whom are Latino.  

  

The CTC is only available to working families, and was designed to enable them to pay for their 

children’s most basic needs – food, clothing, medicine and other daily expenses. More than 60% 

of families using the refundable portion of this tax credit earn less than $25,000 per year. 

Because of the crucial economic support it provides, the CTC has proven to be one of the most 

effective anti-poverty measures.  

  

Supporters of this drastic change in tax policy point to isolated incidents of fraud in the program. 

Integrity in any system is important, but punishing children and their tax-paying families is not 

the answer to weeding out allegations of fraud.  

 

Without the CTC, low-income families will have to pay an average of $1,800 more per year in 

taxes. These are families who pay more than $13 billion in payroll taxes each year and face a 

daily struggle to make ends meet. More than 16 million children currently live in poverty in this 

country - an unconscionable number - and CTC eligibility restrictions would push countless 

more children into that position.  

  

Raising taxes on low-income families is a cynical and counterproductive proposal to pay for the 

costs of extending UI coverage. America is better than that. We therefore strenuously urge you to 

oppose CTC restrictions and thank you for your continuing leadership in protecting children and 

hard-working immigrant families. 

  

Sincerely, 
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